
 
 

Enjoy reading! 

Dear friends, 
We present to you the jubilee edition (number 300) of the monthly informative Bulletin of the Youth 
Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla and the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
The bulletin is published in Bosnian-Montenegrin-Croatian-Serbian and English. 
The Bulletin contains information about the work of the Youth Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla, monthly 
activities of youth organizations, informal groups and individuals - members of the Youth Network of 
Bosnia and Herzegovina, their plans for the next period and other useful information intended for youth 
and NGO sector (donor calls for projects, conferences, seminars, tuition fees, scholarships, etc.).  

If you want to be on the mailing list for the next editions of the monthly bulletin, or if you have questions 
or suggestions, please contact us. The monthly informative Bulletin, as well as the archive of previous 
editions can be found on the website of the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina:  

www.orctuzla.ba 
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INTRODUCTION 
 
Dear, 
 
Here we are, twenty-five years later... 
 
In front of you is the jubilee issue of the monthly bulletin of the Youth Network in BiH and 
the Youth Resource Center Tuzla. The number 300 means three hundred months of 
continuous monthly issuance...  
 

We started somewhere in May 1999, when through information of network members we 
tried to reach: donors, partners, other youth organizations in BiH, in the region and in 
the world. At the beginning, the bulletin was in dry text (then there were no graphic 
programs and PDFs...), and we also sent it by regular mail, since a lot of youth 
organizations did not even have (YES, IT SOUNDS UNBELIEVABLE, BUT THAT'S RIGHT) a 
reliable e-mail address. We remember those moments when our colleague Boško Vlajić 
"fought" with a copier in order to copy and arrange 200 copies of the bulletin, and the 
copier, like any device when it needed it the most, stuck, moaned, "died".... 
 

Later, when email became more common, we started sending it to about 5,000 e-mail 
addresses in the country and abroad. Every month. And very often it happened to us that 
BH Telecom recognized us as spammers, because of all these bulletins, so it blocks our e-
mail address. And then there were fights with them, in which we convinced them what 
we were doing and begged them to unblock us, so that we could continue to work. 
Countless times these years. 
 

And here we are today, twenty-five years later. The bulletin is published regularly, in our 
and English and we send it to 8,000 e-mail addresses all over the world, we place it on 
several pages and web portals, it regularly comes out on over 10 mailing lists (with 
approximately 10,000 users), it is on social networks, we regularly "clutter" about 100 fb 
groups... Every month you have the opportunity to read us (or throw in spam  ), share, 
contact us. 
 

We want to thank all of you who have contributed to every issue of the bulletin in these 
25 years. To everyone who sent us information, interesting news, calls... To all of you 
who have read and opened it. To all of you who have let us know that you regularly 
follow us... We hope to continue to do so... At least until the 500th.  
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ORC/HCA ACTIVITIES IN MAY 
  "WE CAN DO IT TOGETHER" - brave steps towards the 15th edition of 
Bedem Fest in Nikšić 
 

In the period from May 27 to May 29 we had a wonderful opportunity to participate in the creation of the 
logo for Bedem Fest / Nikšić 2024.  
On Monday, May 27, We started working on creating the Bedem fest logo as part of the project "We can 
do it together" Regional Youth Cooperation Office - RYCO.  As part of this project, our young volunteers 
had the opportunity to walk through the city, participating in the parade, with the Orchestra of the Army 
of Montenegro and members of the Army of Montenegro. Volunteers of ORC Tuzla are extremely satisfied 
with the results achieved, as well as the acquired knowledge and acquaintances, and look forward to 
continuing to work on the logo as well as repeated visits to Nikšić. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 CAT Bosnia and Herzegovina 
 

In May, we continued with our regular activities as part of the "CAT – Bosnia and Herzegovina" initiative.  
Our cats continued to delight the public on social networks with many memes, invitations to seminars, 
positive stories about young people from Bosnia and Herzegovina.  
If you still do not follow our cats – we invite you to do so at: 
Facebook, Web Portal, Instagram and Youtube channel.  

            

               

https://www.facebook.com/bedemfest?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXNUsZE_8ZB3v4HTRDMdhoS5Zvj_o1bW4r9-Rc9hgHoHWb9GWwRjW_HsbgLW9of4m1wPZQX66e13g_ttvlQutweDeoyzBDFnm41rIApwseBwgUO0U3geZ6G_cQDP6ty7bi3D7ethCnh20sK3eiPHsin6-lB0CS5iXckAAmNY0Vh1qxGcSfayRynZhWjWn8ubrFDWlzgEXNntGprkxCWLg6a&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/RYCOWB?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXNUsZE_8ZB3v4HTRDMdhoS5Zvj_o1bW4r9-Rc9hgHoHWb9GWwRjW_HsbgLW9of4m1wPZQX66e13g_ttvlQutweDeoyzBDFnm41rIApwseBwgUO0U3geZ6G_cQDP6ty7bi3D7ethCnh20sK3eiPHsin6-lB0CS5iXckAAmNY0Vh1qxGcSfayRynZhWjWn8ubrFDWlzgEXNntGprkxCWLg6a&__tn__=-%5dK-R
http://www.facebook.com/CATBiH
http://www.catbih.ba/
http://www.instagram.com/cat.bih
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCe13ftMJEdnjVLAbcWr-TDw
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 Dialogue between youth and authorities: towards the first strategy 
towards the youth of the FBiH! 

 

Almedina Đulović, a member of the ORC Youth Group tuzla spent two days in Sarajevo, working on the 
FBiH Youth Strategy. 
 

The meeting began with the 
presentation of the FBiH Youth Council 
and the presentation of the idea of the 
Strategy and what has been done so far. 
After the presentation, the participants 
had the opportunity to participate in the 
panel discussion "How to achieve better 
and continuous institutional care of 
young people", where they had the 
opportunity to listen to the 
representatives of the Federal 
Ministries and the President of the 
Youth Council of the FBiH, and had the 
opportunity to ask questions to the 

representatives of the institutions, which they made excellent use of.  
 

They spent the rest of the first day and the second day working in dialog groups, proposing changes to 
the strategy by adding problems, measures and activities.  
 

The dialogue is closed by representatives of the institutions who emphasize that this is just the beginning 
and that it is wonderful to see young people together who are really working their own future. 
 

  

 "When little hands agree" – Youth group ORC Tuzla 

 

At this month's meeting of the Youth Group of ORC Tuzla, held on May 17, we had a short discussion 
about youth activism. Young people shared with the rest of the group their view of youth activism, role 
and position in society. At the end of the meeting, we came to a common conclusion that youth activism 
plays a key role in improving society and that it is necessary to continuously work on projects that 
encourage young people to actively participate. With a lot of laughter and jokes, we arranged the next 
gatherings. 
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 ORC rewards you 
In May, we announced two prize competitions. The first competition is intended for bands in BiH, in which 
we invite all bands to apply and take part in this year's Bedem Festival in Nikšić, Montenegro. While the 
second competition is intended for all artistic souls, both in Tuzla and outside of it. ORC Tuzla invited 
muralists and graffiti artists to come up with an idea for a mural in Tuzla, on the theme of symbols of 
Tuzla. This mural is planned to be done as part of the 14th Kaleidoscope festival in Tuzla.. 
 

 
 

 School of Modern Journalism 
This month, Our Mirela Biković participated in the online school of modern journalism, organized by the 
magazine BUKA. Some of the topics discussed during the online session are HOW TO REACH AN AUDIENCE 
IN THE DIGITAL AGE?; BRIEF CONTENT AS A JOURNALISTIC AND ACTIVIST MECHANISM – TIKTOK AND 
REELS AS THE NORM; HOW TO USE ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE TO WORK IN THE MEDIA?; MULTIMEDIA – 
MERGING TEXT, AUDIO AND VIDEO.  
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 IV Queer art and activism festival – "Bujrum slobode" 
 
On May 31st, our Miralem Tursinović and Nadina Mehić had the 
opportunity to attend the opening of Kvirhana, a queer art festival held 
at the National Theatre in Tuzla, organized by our friends – Tuzla Open 
Center (TOC) Tuzla. We had the opportunity to see the exhibition of 
queer artists entitled "My Piece of Freedom", and the first play written 
by a nonbinary person "What the Father Will Say" by Admir Adilović. 
The festival was opened by the director of USAid in BiH Courtney 
Chubb, Admir Adilović, executive director of tuzla open center, director 
of the hbs foundation office in BiH Paola Petrić, representative of the 
smart balkans project, financed by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the 
Kingdom of Norway as well as Asja Redžić, representative of the City of 
Tuzla. 
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REGULAR ACTIVITIES ORC AND HCA TUZLA 
During May, we worked on maintaining and developing communications and coordination within the 
Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina (www.orctuzla.ba). Within that, we distributed information 
interesting for young people and youth activism in BiH on a daily basis on the mailing list 
(omladina@orctuzla.ba), but also to other addresses in Bosnia and Herzegovina and the region. We 
corresponded with organizations and individuals interested in the work of the network, responded to 
inquiries related to certain activities, education and other information related to youth activism in BiH. 
Also, our project team continued to apply for projects. 
               
HCA/ORC PLANS FOR JUNE 2024 
 
 On social networks we plan to announce young bands from BiH, who signed up for this year's 

"BEDEM Fest", which will be held at the end of August. Young people will have the opportunity to 
vote for their favorites who will participate in the festival 

 Development of youth group projects of the Youth Resource Center 
 Continuation of activities within the Bosnian and Herzegovinian network ALF 
 Continuing to work on projects, fundraising... 
 Preparations for painting murals in Tuzla, as part of the Kaleidoscope 2024 Youth Festival 
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ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS OF THE YOUTH NETWORK OF BIH 
 
 
 
 
 

 Daily workshops 
The youth organization Svitac continued with daily interactive and online activities. The younger 
participants did creative and age-appropriate educational things, with the help of local and international 
volunteers. This month they talked about insects, reptiles, tulips, bees, ladybugs and taught adjectives for 
opposites (small-large, low-high, broad-narrow, long-short) and the names of months and days of the 
week in B/H/S languages. The youngest participants enjoyed the creative part and modeling of fun objects 
(e.g. small rabbits made of hand prints and paper, tulips, ladybugs, bees, various figures and animals made 
of plasticine). The group continued with music workshops, rehearsing rhythms and songs. Participants 
completed learning Latin by practicing writing the letters Z and Z and started learning Cyrillic with letters 
A, B, V, G and D (A, B, V, G, D). They did warm-up exercises and yoga for children, and every Thursday they 
danced, played sports, and practiced attention and concentration by reading and listening to stories 
(Thumbelina, Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs, The Little Mermaid). At the English, German and Turkish 
language workshops, they learned words related to days of the week, months, numbers, health and 
adjectives. The aim of these educational activities is for children to develop their imagination and to 
express their creativity using various materials, and to develop motor skills, memory, a sense of tolerance 
and respect for others and adopt good behavior. All workshops are implemented with an educational 
visual method with pictures and video. 
 

 
 

Age 13+ participated in discussions/workshops on the topics: tolerance, cultural diversity, access to 
knowledge, media literacy and martial arts for young people. In this way, we want to provide young people 
with a safe and neutral space, in which they can speak their minds. 
 
 

 
 
 

 YOUTH ORGANIZATION "SVITAC" 

 Ul. Tel: +387 (0)76 610 000 
Tel./Fax: +387 49 211 032 
E-mail: svitac@gmail.net 
Website: www.svitac.org 
FB: www.facebook.com/omladinska.svitac 

https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
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In English and German workshops they worked on practicing grammar and everyday communication, 
reading and translating short texts and phrases, school homework and interesting projects. 
 

 Guitar workshops 
Within the new songs, etudes and compositions that the participants worked on are: two etudes in A 
minor (D. Aguado, F. Carruli), "Dao Xiang" (Jay Chou), waltz "Yacambu" (Antonio Lauro), "Knocking on a 
heaven's door" (Bob Dylan) and "Stella by starlight" (Victor Young). 
 

 Samba workshops 
Work continued on writing lyrics and composing melodic parts for two trombones on already existing 
harmonic arrangements. 
 

 Music workshops (younger group) 
 

The group began working on a new composition of their own (Ready Freddy). Boomwhackers were used, 
first as a tool for inclusion in music games, and then for working on a certain rhythmic phrase in order to 
develop motor skills and teamwork. 
 

 International Day of Families 
 

The United Nations began to deal with problems in the family in the 1980s. Since then, May 15 has been 
International Day of Families. Youth organization Svitac held a workshop on this topic with the youngest 
participants. We talked about a wide range of families, as well as the importance of feeling safe. We used 
a picture frame with family figures, and our volunteers also made a beautiful poster with a heart. It was 
very interesting to hear the opinions of our youngest and how much they love their loved ones!  
 

 
 

 

https://www.ultimate-guitar.com/artist/jay_chou_10031
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 Spring Festival 2024 
Youth organization Svitac held the "Spring Festival" on May 15th. An interesting music program, 
exhibition, "face painting" and creative stations, prepared by local and international volunteers, pleased 
parents and our small and big friends. Our guests listened to the compositions on guitar and violin and 
watched our youngest participants sing, act and dance, and a team of local and international volunteers 
adapted several short stories about spring, bees and flowers into small theater performances. After the 
program, the participants played with balloons, drew and socialized with refreshments, music and dance. 
 
 

 International Day of Living Together in Peace 
In its resolution 72/130, the UN General Assembly proclaimed May 16 as the International Day of Common 
Life in Peace as a tool for regularly mobilising the international community's efforts to promote peace, 
tolerance, inclusion, understanding and solidarity. We celebrated this day with the youngest participants, 
with whom we talked about the importance of mutual respect. The aim of this activity was to start learning 
the values of life in peace from an early age. Participants watched the educational video and made 
symbolic hearts with written words such as love, peace and tolerance. Asking simple questions to children 
and young people about peace and kindness can not only make them more aware of themselves; it will 
also make them think about the importance of being kind and true peacekeepers. To begin with, everyone 
should ask themselves what peace and kindness mean to them.  

 

The discussion with the participants 15+ was 
conducted in English. Participants spoke 
about the importance of mutual 
understanding, respect for peace and 
enjoying diversity in everyday life! This was 
also a perfect opportunity to meet young 
people from Germany, Macedonia, Belgium, 
Scotland and Bosnia and Herzegovina of 
different nationalities! Living together in 
peace requires inclusive approaches to 
peacebuilding. By fostering dialogue, 
promoting mutual understanding and 
fostering cooperation, we can create a more 

peaceful and harmonious world for all.  
 

 

 Cultural Diversity Day for Dialogue and Development 
The United Nations has declared the World Day of Cultural Diversity for dialogue and development to 
celebrate the richness of world cultures and the essential role of intercultural dialogue in achieving peace 
and sustainable development. This day was celebrated with our youngest participants. We talked about 
cultural differences in the customs of celebration, food and clothing. Our volunteer Eagle introduced 
Scotland and talked about Nessie (the loch ness monster). The youngest enjoyed the story and the 
presentation! We also talked about world-famous architecture such as the Eiffel Tower, the Colosseum in 
Rome, Big Ben in London, the Old Bridge in Mostar (BiH). The group also created a large poster with 
cultural diversity from around the world. We talked to 16+ participants about pop culture in the U.S. and 
the TV series "Friends," and how some of the less obvious meanings hidden underneath comedy are 
relevant to our daily lives.  
 

For June, all activities of the Youth Organization Svitac are planned to continue. 
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4th Viteške Brigade  
34 – 36 BA, 71210 Ilidža, Sarajevo 
Tel: +387 33 778 778.   
Phone: +387 33 778 79 
E-mail: kult@mladi.org,  
Web: www.mladi.org 
 

 The city of Cazin is dedicated to improving the position of young people 
 

The city of Cazin is dedicated to improving the position of young people, and expresses its commitment 
to youth issues through the process of developing a strategy towards young people. In the past period, 
working groups from their thematic areas worked on identifying programs and activities that the City of 
Cazin implements, which are directed towards young people and mapping problems. At the new meeting 
of the Coordination Body and working groups, activities on the development of the strategic document 
continued. 
 

 
 

The participants of the meeting were presented with the most important results from the Analysis of the 
position and needs of the youth of the city of Cazin, which will soon be available to the general public. The 
analysis served the members of working groups to get acquainted with the data related to the attitudes 
of young people regarding the availability of scholarships, the possibilities of practical classes, the interest 
of young people in opening their own businesses, housing issues, health care, availability of non-formal 
education and the security situation in the city area. Based on the data from the Research Analysis, the 
working group will work in the coming period on mapping key problems for which results and activities 
will be created that should lead to problem solving and creating new opportunities and opportunities for 
young people in Cazin. Proposals of desired results and activities will be included in the Action Plan, which 
will be an integral part of the youth strategy document. 
 

According to the last census from 2013, young people make up 23.3% of the population in the city of 
Cazin, which makes this local self-government one of the communities with the largest share of the young 
population, and therefore it is of utmost importance that through the process of developing a strategy 
towards young people and its later implementation, the position of young people is improved through 
new programs and activities. 
 

The strategy towards youth will open a new perspective in youth work and offer new opportunities and 
opportunities for development to the population of young people in the city in the field of employment, 
non-formal education, culture and sports. 
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 By innovating the white cane, girls from Sarajevo make it easier to move 
with blind and visually impaired faces 

 

Seeking an opportunity to express their ideas and thoughts on socially beneficial changes and ways in 
which they can contribute to solving various problems in society, a group of hardworking young people 
applied to the competition in proposing social innovation – Youth Innovation Award 2023. 
 

The idea that attracted the most sympathy of the public and the expert jury through the competition and 
won the first place was proposed by three young people from Sarajevo: Sara Nalo, Selma Budnjo and 
Melisa Mutapčić. It's my step is an idea thanks to which modern technology becomes a compassionate 
accompaniment for blind and visually impaired people. According to the available information obtained 
by these young innovators, there are currently over 40 million blind people in the world, while only 8% of 
them use a smart stick as an aid when moving. It was this data that led Sara, Selma and Melissa to offer a 
solution in the form of smart boxes adaptable to any white stick. How it all looks in practice you can see 
HERE. 
 

 
 

For  the second year in a row, the Youth Innovation Award competition is organized and implemented 
by the Embassy of the Kingdom of the Netherlands in BiH and the Institute for Youth Development KULT  
, thus providing an opportunity and support to young people to make their innovative ideas a common 
better future for all of us.  
 

They invested the award in the development of a software solution in the form of an application that is 
currently in the testing phase. In addition to the software part, a hardware solution of the sensor box was 
created, which, thanks to sensors, detects obstacles that are not exclusively on the ground, but in several 
levels. In order to realize the idea to the end, it is necessary that they add functionalities to the application 
that they have come to thanks to mentoring support. 
 

Be My Step is a great example of how young people can significantly improve the quality of life of their 
fellow citizens with their innovations.  
 

https://www.instagram.com/reel/C7RFWTzt6v-/
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 Dialogue between youth and authorities dedicated to the first strategy 
towards the youth of the FBiH: a document that will guide the authorities 
and young people will be proud! 
 

In the past period, the youth and authorities dialogue event was successfully completed, dedicated to 
creating the first youth strategy of the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina. The event brought together 
more than 150 participants, including FBiH Prime Minister Nermin Niksic, Minister of the Federal Ministry 
of Culture and Sports Sanja Vlaisavljević, Minister of the Federal Ministry of Labour and Social Policy 
Adnan Delić, Expert Advisor in the Sector for Higher Education of the Federal Ministry of Education and 
Science Sanela Kuko, and young people from all parts of the Federation of BiH, representatives of 
government institutions, the international community, youth organizations and youth organizations. 
 

This event provided a unique opportunity to exchange opinions and experiences between young people 
and government representatives at the federal and cantonal level, organized by the Federal Ministry of 
Culture and Sports, the Institute for Youth Development KULT and the Youth Council of the FBiH. Through 
a panel discussion and work within the thematic tables, the participants discussed key problems, needs 
and potential solutions for young people in the Federation of BiH. 
 

The FBiH Youth Strategy for the period 2024-2027 will lay the foundations for future programs and 
activities aimed at youth. The holder of the strategy is the Federal Ministry of Culture and Sports in 
partnership with the Institute for Youth Development KULT and the Youth Council of the Federation of 
BiH. 
 

 
 
 

At the end of the event, concrete conclusions and recommendations are formulated that will be 
integrated into the strategy and action plans. These recommendations include the areas of education, 
employment, health, social care, security, culture, sports and the environment as well as the participation 
of young people in social and political life. The dialogue once again confirmed that young people in the 
Federation of BiH have a lot to offer and that they are ready to actively participate in creating a better 
present and future for them and all other inhabitants of the Federation of BiH. 
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Youth Center INPUT  
Ul. Mokušnice 10  
72000 Zenica  
Tel./fax: +387 62 116 343 
www.inputcentar.com 
info@inputcentar.com  
E-mail: info@inputcentar.com 

 

 

 Girls' Day in ICT at THE INPUT Youth Center 
 

We celebrated the Day of Girls in ICT at the INPUT Youth Center in a special way! The theme of this year's 
program was dedicated to girls in ICT and STEM fields. Through inspiring workshops, girls and young 
women had the opportunity to dive into the world of programming, 3D modeling and printing, and work 
with 3D pencils. 

                  

We are especially grateful to our dear teachers: Aldina Nadžaković, teachers of informatics from 
elementary school "Vladimir Nazor", and physics teachers from elementary school "Mak Dizdar". Their 
support and engagement are key to inspiring and encouraging young girls on their way into the world of 
technology and science. 
 

This event was an opportunity for girls to get acquainted with the latest technologies and to develop skills 
that will help them in their future careers. The workshops were designed to encourage creativity, critical 
thinking and teamwork, and to give girls the confidence they need to succeed in STEM fields. 
 

We look forward to future events and continue our mission to support girls in ICT and STEM! 
 

 Education for CNC operators 
 

In May, education for CNC operator began, organized at the Youth Center INPUT in cooperation with the 
Center for Adult Education ALGEBRA KNOWLEDGE from Travnik. This training is part of the "Labor 
Market Training 2024" program of the Federal Employment Service. 
 

CNC (Computer Numerical Control) technology is a key component in the modern industry. Training for 
CNC operators provides trainees with the knowledge and skills required to operate CNC machines used in 
production. This education includes a theoretical and practical part, where students learn how to  
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Program, operate and maintain CNC machines. 
 

This education is extremely important because it increases the employability of trainees, supports 
industrial development and contributes to increasing the competitiveness of companies. Qualified CNC 
operators are highly sought after in the labor market, and having a certificate of completed training 
significantly increases the chances of employment in the industrial sector. 
 

    
 

The program "Training for the Labor Market 2024" of the Federal Employment Service aims to train 
unemployed people and enable them to acquire practical knowledge and skills that are needed in the 
labor market. Through this initiative, young people have the opportunity to acquire an education that will 
enable them to have a better future and a successful career. 
 

Youth Center INPUT continues to conduct such educations, providing young people with the opportunity 
to develop and prepare for the labor market. We look forward to future trainings and successes of our 
students! 
 

 "NetShield" - Combating child and youth violence on the Internet 
 

Within the main project "United in faith to stop violence 
against children and gender-based violence", Youth Center 
INPUT is implementing its mini project "NetShield" - 
combating child and youth online violence in the city of 
Zenica. On this occasion, the Youth Center INPUT visited the 
students of elementary school "Mak Dizdar" in order to stand 
together against violence against children and gender-based 
violence. 
 

Hardworking students of elementary school "Mak Dizdar" 
actively participated in the conversation on this important 
topic, showing exceptional awareness and interest in the 
prevention of cyberbullying. In addition, they had the 
opportunity to participate in an interactive quiz, where they 
demonstrated their knowledge and understanding of safe 
online behavior. 
 

These activities were not only educational, but also extremely 
useful for raising awareness of the importance of protection 
on the Internet. Through open conversation and educational 

games, students have gained valuable knowledge that will help them better cope with the challenges of 
the digital age. 
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This project was implemented with the support of the World Vision BH Foundation, the Interreligious 
Council in BiH, as well as the European Union. Thanks to their support, we continue with our mission of 
educating and protecting young people from all forms of violence. 
 

We would like to thank the management of elementary school "Mak Dizdar", teacher Adisa Ibrulj, as well 
as students. Let's move on, together for a safer future! 
 

  Internship for software engineering students at the INPUT Youth Center 
 

In the Youth Center INPUT, the fourth generation of practitioners, third-year students from the 
Polytechnic Faculty, department of software engineering, successfully implements their practice. As part 
of this internship, our talented students, future software engineers, had the opportunity to get acquainted 
with a variety of technologies, including 3D printers and 3D printing. 
 

The primary focus of the practice is the development of desktop and web applications, and solving 
complex frontend and backend tasks. Through practical tasks, students have mastered key steps in 
application development, from user interface design to functionality implementation. 
 

With the professional guidance and support of mentors, students have gained valuable experience that 
opens up new opportunities for them in career and creative expression. We are proud of their efforts and 
success, and we can't wait to see their future projects and innovations! 
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INFORMATION / ANNOUNCEMENTS / DONORS / CALLS 
1. Call for young people from BiH: Make a short video and win prizes! 

 
 

Sarajevo Film Festival and UniCredit Bank, the main sponsor of the Festival, are launching the project 
"Let's go to the Festival" with the aim of promoting and improving financial literacy among young people. 
 

We invite all young people from all over Bosnia and Herzegovina aged 13 to 19 to do so by June 30, 2024. 
record the reel and send it to the e-mail snimireels@sff.ba, with mandatory contact information: name 
and surname, year of birth, contact phone and address. 
 

Sending reels via the above e-mail is mandatory, 
and in addition, participants can post their reels 
on their social media profiles (TikTok or 
Instagram) with hashtags #30thSFF 
#UniCreditBank #IdemoNaFestival. 
 

Reels needs to cover one of the given topics – 
card, digital payment, teen account, savings, in 
combination with Sarajevo Film Festival. 
 

In order to participate in the project "Let's go to 
the Festival", it is necessary to meet the following 
requirements: reels must be an author's work, 
recorded on a mobile phone for a maximum 

duration of up to 60 seconds; must not be registered to an earlier contest / contest / prize game or shown 
within another workshop or competition / contest / prize game; it must not contain, nor in any way 
encourage hate speech,  discrimination and intolerance or violence; Music that is subject to copyright may 
not be used in reels. The application implies that all participants agree to the appearance in reels and its 
public broadcast. One participant is entitled to only one application (one reels, one author). The 
application implies that minor participants participate with the consent of the guardian. 
 

The authors of the three best reels will be selected by a creative jury, and the names of the winners will 
be announced on August 5, 2024. 
 

The winners will be rewarded with participation in the program "I love film" 30. Sarajevo Film Festival 
and pocket money on UniCredit cards that will be presented to them at the event of screening the winning 
reels during the 30th Sarajevo Film Festival. Sarajevo Film Festival. 
 

Winners living outside Sarajevo will be provided by UniCredit Bank. 
 

30. Sarajevo Film Festival will be held from 16 to 23 August 2024. 
 

2. Public call for the selection of organizations of persons with disabilities 
 

Caritas bosnia and herzegovina, for the needs of the DISC project financed by the European Union, 
announces 
Public call for the selection of organizations of persons with disabilities 
 

To participate in the capacity building program 
 

This public call is open to all organizations of persons with disabilities from Bosnia and Herzegovina, 
including organizations of parents of persons / children with disabilities. The public call is published with 
the aim of selecting 15 organizations that will be included in the capacity building program within the DISC 
project by the end of 2026. 
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The capacity building program implies participation in all of the above activities: eight trainings divided 
into two modules (management and work with members); standardization of work through the 
preparation of self-assessment of organizational capacities based on standards, consultation of external 
experts and preparation of documents for organizations; IT support in the form of purchasing a laptop. 
 

More information about the Public Call and capacity building program can be found in terms of reference. 
 

Applications are open until June 21, 2024. Interested organizations should send their application 
(Application form)  and the necessary documentation (Statement of the applicant) electronically to the 
e-mail address: z.malic@caritas.ba 
 

Project DISC Disability Inclusion and Social Cooperation is implemented by Caritas Bosnia and 
Herzegovina, together with partners: Association of parents and children with special needs Cheerful 
Smile from Mostar, Association of blind Canton Sarajevo, Union of the Blind of Republika Srpska and Union 
of Organizations of Persons with Disabilities in BiH. The project is funded by the European Union and co-
financed by Caritas Slovenia and the Federal Ministry of Labour and Social Policy. 
caritas.ba 
 

3. USAID - Call for Consultants 
 

Do you have experience in creating new tourism experiences and marketing campaigns for the 
international and local markets? USAID Tourism invites all creatives with many years of experience to 
apply for engagement to explore tourism experiences in one of the following regions: 
 

 Northern region: wider region of Bihac and Banja Luka, 
 Central region: wider region of Sarajevo, Zenica and Tuzla, 
 Southern region: the wider region of Mostar, Trebinje and Livno. 

 

During field research and creation of unique and attractive tourist experiences, priority will be given to 
those experiences located along the Wine Road of Herzegovina and the Most Beautiful Villages of Bosnia 
and Herzegovina, as well as those experiences that have the potential to become a "signature 
experience". 
 

Learn more: https://bit.ly/poziv-za-konsultante 
 

Deadline: June 15th! 
4.  The University of Ljubljana organizes over 40 summer schools 

Summer school courses 2024 are intended for students who want to visit the University of Ljubljana, with 
the opportunity to learn and network with colleagues. 
 

The University of Ljubljana organizes over 40 summer schools – Summer school courses 2024 from various 
disciplines: economics and management, law, work with socially vulnerable categories of society and 
technical sciences. 
 

Summer courses offered by the academies and faculties of the University of Ljubljana provide an 
outstanding learning and networking opportunity. 
 

You are invited to explore the options and find a pleasant and productive way to spend the summer. 
 

Faculties and academies in Ljubljana offer a wide selection of over 40 summer courses in various 
disciplines: from economic and business sciences, law to social work and technical sciences. Some summer 
courses will be organized for elementary school students, others for undergraduate and graduate 
students, and some even for researchers and professors. 
 

Choose one (or more) of your chosen academic courses and spend your time in a smart way. 
 

https://caritas.ba/upload/file/natjecaji/DISC/ToR%20OCD%20-%20DISC.docx
https://caritas.ba/upload/file/natjecaji/DISC/Prijavni%20obrazac%20za%20OCD%20DISC.docx
https://caritas.ba/upload/file/natjecaji/DISC/Izjava%20podnositelja%20zahtjeva%20DISC.docx
mailto:z.malic@caritas.ba
https://caritas.ba/hr/natjecaji/javni-poziv-za-izbor-organizacija-osoba-s-invaliditetom/2583?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR0CxaBZzcMUAywKzzoeuzQsSqwVA2gjIcZ4Pw7VmRlROKkXKwgMRP7TwMY_aem_AWeROnxODAEjuxSwJuxa7Bg9l5dl79uOT0jRg0KwmN9IZyT29ZolSWqqKnjdoq6xNtImmDWVz84h-WgAAJoW4Mzm
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fpoziv-za-konsultante%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0sDV6vwP5lQC7TLRnx4lALjIM3i2_RHCNdDVw51LvqAb6_e_KKWB8cu_U_aem_AWYttVXIHhFUKNQWom1rRv5sh_Waly3WSARiyW9Gjui3tUQjlT7Rhl1qhFIETq05sPmJ1dYeuyMkkO33QuWC9Qbd&h=AT1giDpvgHfLGO7MzNloI9KmKhmNhowt141TWJznouDKQ66r-zk-SigUe2INuG7Gmay_B253y3QJIk5okOkxDcHzM8TsSwYXAEGZScli_-QOTCfPXdPnPNFdldUgWKskiA&__tn__=-UK*F
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More detailed information about summer schools can be 
found on the website: Summer school 2024 (uni-lj.si) 
 

Source: www.studomat.ba 
 
 
 

 

 

Dear friends, 
 

If you are interested in publishing in the 
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and cooperation, activity information, 
job vacancies, appeals for help or 
support, press releases and all other 
non-commercial advertisements, you 
can contact one of the below addresses. 
 

The deadline for submitting information 
for each subsequent edition is the 30th 
of the month. 
 

Addresses for sending your information 
for the monthly bulletin: 
Youth Resource Center Tuzla 
Hadži Bakirbega Tuzlića 1  
75000 Tuzla 
tel/fax: 035 258 077 
e-mail: orctuzla@bih.net.ba 
              

Monthly bulletin is edited by Youth 
Resource Center - ORC Tuzla 
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Nadina Mehić 
 

Translation of the Bulletin: 
Adnan Karamujić 
 

Network website: 
www.orctuzla.ba 
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omladina@orctuzla.ba 
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anicic.dev@gmail.com 
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https://study.uni-lj.si/study/summerschools/
https://studomat.ba/studenti-ovo-je-prilika-za-vas-univerzitet-u-ljubljani-organizuje-preko-40-ljetnih-skola/182516/
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